
               
 

Midlothian Council 
10 October 2023 

 
Notice of Motion 

   
  
Council notes with concern, CALA Homes proposal to close Old Craighall Rd for 12 
weeks. 
 
Old Craighall Road is a major thoroughfare connecting several communities. 
 
A 12 week closure will not only cause major disruption to the local communities, but 
will also impact the local bus service and emergency service vehicles. 
 
Given the serious disruption the closure of this road will cause, Council agrees to 
refuse this request for a closure, and encourages CALA Homes to find an alternative 
solution. 
 
 
Moved: 

Cllr Stephen Curran 

Seconded: 

Cllr Margot Russell 
 

 
  

 




